## Итоговая контрольная работа по английскому языку 9 класс

## Демо-версия

# Задание 1 . Fill in the gaps with verbs say/tell.

- 1. He ... "My mother teaches English at school".
- 2. My sister ... that she is coming here tomorrow.
- 3. Go to Mr Brown. He will ... you all the facts.
- 4. She ... him the whole story.
- 5. Did he ... you his name and address?
- 6. She ..., "My brother likes to read."
- 7. She ... me that she took dancing lessons last year.
- 8. ... him to ring me up in an hour.
- 9. He ... that he can come tomorrow.
- 10. My father always ... the truth.
- 11. Don't ... a lie.

### Задание 2. Insert *much* or *many*.

1.	Do you drinkcoffee?		
2.	We have lessons of English this year.		
3.	Do you learn new English words every day?		
4.	We haven't got bread.		
5.	There isn't salad in the fridge.		
6.	She hasn't got pens.		
7.	I can't spend money on toys		
	Задание 3. Insert how much or how many		
1.	money has he got?		
2.	pupils are there in your class?		
3.	tea do you have every day?		
4.	honey have we got? We haven't gothoney		
5.	tea did you have yesterday?		
6.	days are there in a week?		

**Задание 4.** Read the text and answer the questions with one, two or three words. Прочитай текст и ответь на вопросы одним, двумя или тремя словами.

#### Unusual school day

It was a beautiful morning on Friday. Fred watched his favourite cartoon on TV. Then he had breakfast with his brother David. After breakfast he said, "Goodbye", to his family and rode his bike to school. He put his bike next to the wall. He always put his bike there – with all his friends' bikes. Fred went into his classroom and put his books on the desk. The room was very quite because no children were there. The teacher was not there too. That was strange. What happened to his classmates? He sat down at his desk and took his pen from his bag. Then he looked around and saw some people outside the window. Fred saw his teacher with a guitar and all his friends. In front of them there were two clowns. The first clown threw a tomato at the second clown. It went into his mouth. All the children laughed. Fred stood up quickly. "Oh yes!" he said, "It's our last school day today. It's the school party!" He ran outside and sat with his friends.

What day was it?	Friday
a) What did Fred do before breakfast?	
b) How did he go to school?	
c) Where were his friends and the teacher?	
d) How many clowns were there?	
e) Why did they have a party?	